Manchester Council on Aging
Executive Board Meeting
Wednesday, February 10, 2021
4:30 to 5:00 pm

Members present: Kathy Bothwick, Mary Hull, Susan Halpern, Steve Gillespie (chair), Janet Metrano, George Nickless, and Deb Fraize 
Members absent: none
Staff present: Nancy Hammond
Friends of COA present: none 

Call to Order. Steve called the meeting to order. 

Secretary’s Report. The minutes of January 13, 2021 meeting were reviewed and unanimously approved. 

Director’s Report. Nancy reported that/on:

· To help with the isolation during COVID, Cape Ann Virtual Senior Center—for seniors Manchester, Essex, Gloucester, and Rockport—was launched in January on community channel 1623. Current programming includes wellness classes. Nancy hopes to add entertainment to the mix. As part of the launch, Meals on Wheels delivered a special Chinese food lunch to participating seniors. 
· Budget and expenditures in good order. The COA has not spent much except on COVID related activities, and those expenses will likely be reimbursed under the Federal CARE Act.
· The town/COA hosted a very successful COVID vaccine clinic last week at Parish Hall for those 75 and older. Over 300 Manchester and Essex residents received their first shot of the Pfizer vaccine. A follow-up clinic will be held next month to administer the second shot. 

Friends’ Report. Not currently meeting. 

In Memoriam

Those presence acknowledged the recent losses to the community. 

In memoriam
Arthur Secher
David Moss
John Bradley
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:00 pm.
